
Minutes of St. Michael & All Angels PCC Meeting
5th January 2023

	Present at meeting:

Rev. Paul Roberts
Margaret Minchin
Vivien Moffitt
Ian Linton
Jo Beavan
Sue Hack
Sarah Rogers
Natalie Jennings

	Apologies:

Tony Smith
Karilyn Collins




Paul welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that it would be short, with the view to arrange a fuller meeting fairly quickly.

Minutes of previous meeting:
The minutes of the previous meeting (26th Sept. 2022)  had been circulated and it was agreed that they could be signed as a correct record.

Co-option of PCC member:
Sarah was welcomed to the meeting. Paul proposed that she should be co-opted to join the PCC committee. Seconded by Vivien, agreed unanimously.

Brief updates on
a. Appointments
It is hoped that Delia Morse will be willing to take on the job of treasurer, once she has met with Paul and Margaret and discussed how best to make the appointment work.
It was agreed that an honorarium could be offered - up to £500. Proposed by Paul, seconded by Natalie.
In the meantime Gordon Powell would prepare the end of year accounts.
Rosemary Lording ( the Deanery treasurer) is willing to support and mentor the new treasurer and explain a useful software programme.
This programme will cost approx £179. Sue proposed that this software should be purchased, all in agreement.
An independent examiner will be required to audit the accounts.
b. Administrative support group
Paul, Sue and Sarah felt that a group of volunteers could be set up to help with various administrative tasks, giving support to the PCC and relieving certain members of overload.
The team could be called The Admin Angels, and would be contacted shortly.
c. Website
Sarah explained that she was in the embryonic stages of setting up a website for the Church,
www.bodenhamchurch.com
She described the background and set up and all agreed that it will be an ideal way to advertise the Church into the wider community.
Sarah distributed forms, for people to help her in providing material for the new website.
d. Property and Fabric committee
Sue reported that the Phase 2 works had now been completed.  Just a few sundries were outstanding. The accounts would be presented at the next meeting. VAT to be reclaimed (Approx cost £38220 - grants and donations amounting to £16000).
Richard Collins leads the ‘Yardbirds’ working group. They have worked extremely hard in clearing the ditch at the South side of the Churchyard, and the culvert area to the right of the gate and bridge.
The leaning Ash tree on the South boundary, is in a dangerous state and needs felling. Rod Minchin has been following through all the appropriate rulings and regulations for this to take place and is awaiting confirmation from Hereford Council to proceed. The area has been cordoned off with appropriate danger notices posted.
e. Quinquennial inspection
The inspection took place in November and the report has been received.
Copies of the recommendations were distributed to committee members, ready for  discussion at the next meeting.
The Property and Fabric committee will also discuss the issues at their next meeting on 26th January and report to the PCC.
f. Lighting
Sue gave an interesting update on the Sponsored Tower Lighting project.
The total raised so far amounts to £3440 (£4217 with gift aid). 
£52 was the average amount for each evening that was sponsored. 
Half the number of sponsors are outside of the village, with an average of £72 an evening. 
Once again, this has been such a successful event and appreciated by so many people, from late November through to February.
Huge thanks to Sue for leading the project and for organising the hospitality table for visitors.
Hopefully in the future, the website will help with publicity world wide and the Admin Angels assist with all the paperwork.

Reflection on Autumn and Christmas Services
Once again the Remembrance Service was well attended. Margaret was able to forward £375.50 to the Leominster Branch, Royal British Legion Poppy appeal. (£270 from 10 Village groups & £105.50, half of the Church collection)
A useful organisational point to consider for the future, is to distribute leaflets to the public that join the service at the War Memorial.
Christmas services were well attended. Thanks to Rosie for stepping in to lead the Carol Service.
The Crib Service with an audience participation Nativity was both fun and successful. Thanks to Natalie and Jess Tidball for organising and leading the event.
Although numbers were down for the Midnight Mass service, (26) it was felt that it was good to be able to provide the option for people from the wider community, to uphold the tradition of attending church on Christmas Eve.
In the future, with fewer clergy available to take services, perhaps joining with other churches in the Benefice will have to be arranged.

Notes from The Chair:
Paul had been in contact with Rosa Speyer and Mark Simmons (Parish Giving advisors) regarding maximising donation giving. It was recommended to have the Good box on permanent display, to attract visitors to make a contribution when coming in to the church.
Sue would look into the cost of upgrading the Good box model.
A grant of £3300 had been received from the Diocese to help with energy costs.
The Mission Project at Sutton is to be extended for another year, as the Intergenerational team work with the Withington, Bartestree and Lugwardine churches.
Sutton are keen to continue with this project, although £7500 has already been used from their reserves. Grants have been applied for. The committee agreed that Bodenham offer a contribution  towards Sutton’s expenses.
Paul would be calling for a Benefice meeting soon to share ideas. The joint APCM is to be held on Wed 17th May.

AOB
Parish Offer to be discussed at the next meeting.
A Lottery Promoter is required, now that Bob has resigned.
Jo was to look into raising funds through ‘Amazon Smile’.
Karilyn reported that the Muheza Advent Appeal raised £562.25. Thanks conveyed to all contributors.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm with words of the Grace.
Date of next meeting:  Thursday 16th February 2023, 7pm at The Parish Hall
